City of Cambridge Minutes of the Regular Monthly Meeting Tuesday January 16, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 6:04pm via Zoom. In attendance were Mayor Sherry Tyler, Commissioners Gayle Wilhelmi, Brad King, and Joe Penny. The minutes from the December meeting were distributed by email prior to the meeting. Joe made a motion to approve the minutes. Brad seconded and the motion was passed.

Old Business: Brad reported that he received an email from Cadillac Signs stating that the new street signs should be in tomorrow and ready for pickup.

Joe was able to straighten the pole for the No Parking sign on Westfield. The sign itself needs to be reoriented as it's twisted so he will try heating the pole to twist it back facing the correct direction.

There is no date yet from Roe's to remove the trees and stumps.

Gayle reported that Waste Management will be moving to using the trucks with arms/claws exclusively within three months for trash and recycling so there will not be a choice for the type of truck. The trucks are able to turn around at the end of Miles and Westfield due to their larger turnaround circle. There was some discussion about enlarging the dead end on Cambridge so the trucks could turn around without using the resident's driveways. Joe will get measurements of the size of the turnaround on Westfield. Sherry will send a text to the two residents at the end of the street to see what they think of the idea.

The houses across from Goodwill are boarded up, but there has been no activity regarding the development of the property.

New Business: Sherry has sent out 19 of the new 2024 rental agreements. Some will be rentals to family members and would be exempt. The deadline for turning in the document and payment is January 31.

Gayle said that a resident contacted her about the confusion over the delay in the new schedule for Waste Management. The resident requested that we update the Cambridge website with the new schedule.

Sherry sent a letter to the owner of 2908 Cambridge about his parking a trailer in the driveway. They did move it.

With no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned at 6:28pm. The next meeting will be February 20, 2024 at 6:00pm.